Strensall with Towthorpe Neighbourhood Planning Group

Meeting on 28th November 2017 at 7.15pm
Attendees:  K Marquis (Chairman) A Bolton, P Thorpe, T Fisher, J Chapman, J Millett, Mrs S May, Mrs C Whittle, Mrs D Hails, Mrs J Lofthouse and the Clerk

Apologies:   Mrs S Jenkins and Ms K Jukes
Item 1 – The Chairman welcomed everyone.
Item 2- 
The Chairman reported on the progress since the last meeting and confirmed that the Parish Council had approved the expenditure requested for the website and character appraisal from Woodhall.  Marc Pearson was to meet on the site of the Barracks on 5th December and Tony Fisher, John Chapman and Philip Thorpe would like to attend. Tony Fisher will finalise arrangements with the Quartermaster at Q E Barracks. There is also a need to view the south section of Scott Moncrieff Road from Towthorpe lines to the barracks to see if it is viable to improve for access. Apart from the QEB site other items to draw to the attention of Marc Pearson included the old Chapel on Church Lane which is currently becoming more dilapidated.  Part of Woodhall’s remit is to review the Conservation Area boundaries and the main issue is whether Strensall Park should be a conservation area due to its unique design and military history.
Item 3 -
A map showing details of open spaces in the parish had been received from CYC and a copy had been forwarded to Kathryn Jukes together with the evidence list (September 2017) from the latest Local Plan Consultation. The PC Chairman had arranged to meet with Dave Meigh to discuss the content of the evidence list.
Item 4 -
The need for further funding was discussed and it was clarified that the time constraint on the £3,000 from City Council did not expire until 2019.  It was however more than used up by the fees for the website and Woodhalls.  Further funding would be required and an application to Central Government should be considered in the New Year.
Item 5 – A reply had been received from Appletree Design Solutions giving details of the initial draft of the new web site. This can be viewed at http://strensallnp.appletreedesigns.co.uk . Members were requested to view the site and forward any comments to the Chairman.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.00pm

The next meeting Tuesday 23rd January 2018 at 7.15pm
